
 

 
 
 
At the Council Meeting held on Monday 23rd March 2015, there were: 
 
Present:  
 
A.Cooke (Chairman), S. Canner, R. Wall, A. Nunns, M. Howard.  

 
Also in attendance: 
District Councilor C. Darcel 
County Councilor I.Fleetwood (left the meeting at 8.25pm) 
Parish Clerk S.Fletcher 
Nine (9) members of the public. 
 
1. Open Session 

Footpaths on the field – this has been reported to LCC but we were given a 4 
month deadline for the works to be done. 
It was requested that the clerk contact Mr Pritchard again regarding the path 
mentioned at the previous meeting. 
The solar farm will have completed phase one in two to three weeks and the path 
around that area is to be checked after that period. 
 

2. Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Barnaby Patchett 

 
3. Members Declarations of Interest 

None 
 

4. Police Constables Report 
None 
 

5. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting held on 15th February 2015 
 These were confirmed as a true record and signed by the chairman 
 

6. Accounts 
i. Accounts for Payment The clerk presented a list of payments to the 

council which were agreed and signed. 
ii. Financial Report The clerk gave an updated record of the council’s 

finances. It was requested that in future this be listed publicly on the 
minutes. 

 
 
 



 

7. Lark Energy - Village Projects 
Still awaiting the plans for the Village Hall and Scout Club which should arrive in 
the next week. 

 
8. Neighborhood Plan 

Since the last parish council meeting, the village hall committee have met twice 
and they have had a lot of responses. The clerk was requested to ask for any 
comments/replies from neighbouring parishes. The next Church Commissioners 
Group meeting would be taking place on Monday 30th March at 12.30pm. 
West Lindsey are happy with the plan overall but they have sent over a few 
adjustments which are currently being worked through. 
The village hall committee are also awaiting advice from WLDC as to whether 
environment and housing surveys will need to be completed. 

 
9. Clerks Update 

The clerk gave all councillors a document stating the limitations of PURDAH 
which will take effect from 30th March. A copy of this can be requested from the 
clerk directly. 
 

10. Planning Matters 
None 
 

11. Correspondence 
The clerk informed the council that the documentation had been delivered for the 
2014/2015 external audit. 
 

12. To receive the observations of the District and County Councillors 
The neighbourhood plan need roughly £8,000.00 to help towards the remaining 
costs so it was suggested that the clerk apply for grants as soon as possible. 

 
13. Any other matters for discussion or inclusion on the next agenda 

With regards to the extra lighting requested for Ferryside, the council – after 
further checks – felt that the lighting was sufficient in that particular area. The 
clerk was asked to contact WLDC to enquire about the required lighting 
standards and if these were being met on this particular road. 
There were several complaints with regards to the vandalism at the teen shelter 
and several suggestions including to remove it all together. The final outcome 
was decided that notices would be made and placed all around the village 
including the shops and school to warn the children that if it was further 
vandalised then action would be taken which may result in it being removed 
altogether.  

 
The meeting closed at 8.40pm 

 
 


